
By perseverance the snail reached the ark.  

Charles Spurgeon. 

“We keep moving forward, opening new doors and doing 

new things, because we are curious, and curiosity keeps 

leading us down new paths”.                                         Walt Disney 
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Tuesday, 9th May 2017. 
Dear Parents and community members, 

Today marks the beginning of NAPLAN week. As the newsletter goes home today, the Year 3 

and Year 5 children have completed two of their exams. It is important to remember that these 

exams capture a snapshot of each child at this particular point in time. Our teachers are 

assessing and evaluating our students constantly and have a great understanding of each child 

in their class and their strengths as well as areas for development. As I stated in last week’s 

newsletter, while the data we receive from our NAPLAN results is valuable and can be used to 

for planning and reflection, it is only one of a plethora of assessment tools that our teachers use 

to inform and guide their teaching each and every day.  

The staff were involved in an anaphylaxis/CPR update last Tuesday afternoon with our 

colleagues from BCS. Many thanks to Mr Flagg and the staff for the warm invitation and making 

us feel welcome. 

I am delighted to welcome Mrs Sonia Jolliffe back to our staff for three weeks while Miss Lister 

is on prac. at Nichol’s Point Primary School. Mrs Jolliffe will be working in all classrooms to 

ensure the continued support of our learners. Miss Lister is working on Year 2 and we all wish 

her the very best for the next three weeks. 

Next week I will be travelling to Sydney to attend a conference related to school learning space 

design. This is an exciting opportunity for me to investigate how we can connect modern 

learning spaces to best pedagogical practice. Part of the conference will involve visiting a 

number of metropolitan schools. I look forward to sharing my learning with you. 

This Friday the Interim reports will be going home. This will be the one and only Interim report 

for the term, as the teachers will begin working on the semester one reports that will be going 

home at the end of the term. I would like to thank the teaching staff for their hard work in 

preparing these quality reports for each student, as they provide ongoing and current 

communication between home and school. 

My very best wishes to our Year 3 and Year 5 students this week – do your best, read the 

questions carefully, check your answers and all will be well! 

Have a great week, 

 
Natalie Lay - Principal 

 

www.balranald.catholic.edu.au  

TODAY: NAPLAN exams 

begin. Language Conventions 

and Writing 

 

Wednesday, 10
th

 May:  

NAPLAN Reading exam 

Whole School Mass @ 12.30 

pm. Staff are our leaders. 

Natalie Johnston and Prue 

Dawson from the CEO are 

visiting.  

 

Thursday, 11
th

 May:  

NAPLAN Mathematics exam. 

 

Friday, 12
th

 May: 

Interim reports to go home. 

P&F Mother’s Day stall at 

recess. Please bring in $5. 

 

NEXT WEEK: 

Monday, 15
th

 May: Diocesan 

Cross Country in Parkes. 

NOMINATIONS ARE DUE 

TOMORROW 

http://www.balranald.catholic.edu.au/


25 nights  

home reading      

 

Nicole Kayne 

 

50 nights  

home reading      

 

Melody Cimino 

Cohen Doyle 

Alicia Bennet 

Liam Farnsworth 

 

75 nights  

home reading      

 

Addison Papa 

Archie Alderuccio 

 

           CELEBRATING OUR  

         STUDENTS AND THEIR ACHIEVEMENTS 
 

 

WHOLE SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR FOCUS: Helping hands  

Home Reading Update 

 

 

 

2017 Athletics record breakers: 

Isabella Papa:  
1. 8 year Girls 60m Sprint  with a time of 10.74 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2008 by Molly 

Campbell (11.24). 

2. 8 year Girls 100m Sprint with a time of 18.13 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2014 by Nicole Kayne 

(19.03). 

Jordan Cimino: 
1. 8 year Boys 60m Sprint with a time of 10.20 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2009 by Charlie 

Campbell (10.47). 

2. 8 year Boys 100m Sprint with a time of 16.80 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2009 by Charlie 

Campbell (17.25). 

Nicole Kayne: 
1. 11 year Girls 100m Sprint with a time of 15.88 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2012 by Chloe 

Militto (17.18).  
2. 11 year Girls Discus  with a distance of 19.95 metres, beating the previous record that was set in 2007 by Amy-

Rose Wood  (14.73m). 

Liam Farnsworth: 
1. 12 year Boys 60m Sprint with a time of 8.64 seconds, beating the previous record that was set in 2006 by Jamin Dalton 

(8.98). 

 

 

 

 

 



   

Proud Principal Moments….                   

Many thanks to Kimmy Haines who was an excellent helper in the playground when I was out and about. 

Another great helper to staff as well as his friends is Reid Jolliffe. Many thanks Reid for the kind and helpful way 

you play with others. 

At our school cross country I was very impressed by Glen Gillbee who set himself a target and through hard 

work and perseverance, reached his goal of completing 13 laps of the footy field without stopping! This 

demonstrates what we can achieve if we put our minds to something, work hard and never give up!  

 

 

Making Jesus Real 

Jayla Lowe 

Jasper Cuddy 

Blair Manning 

Class Awards 

Keegan Hillerman  

Reid Jolliffe 

Lucas Griffiths 

Ayla Campbell 

Nicole Kayne 

Sebastian Papa 

 

 

RESPECT 

Bailey Duryea  

Jordan Cimino 

Rory Hillerman 

 

 

 

Whole School Assembly Award recipients 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Happy Birthday 

 

Our Happiest birthday wishes are extended to 

Tarkyn Doyle who will be celebrating his 10th 

birthday on Sunday. We hope you have a fun 

filled day Tarkyn! 

 

Term 2 class newsletters are 

going home this week. 

Issue 3 Bookclub is due 

Next Monday!!! 

Mini Vinnies News 

We still have icy poles for sale. Please send in 

50 cents if you would like to purchase one at 

lunchtime. 



   

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Sunday is the 5 th  Sunday of Easter. 

It would be a good idea to discuss 

this with your children before the go 

to Mass on Sunday. 
In the Gospel, Jesus says, òDo not be 

worried and upset.  Believe in God and 

believe also in me. There are many rooms in 

my Fatherõs house, and I am going to 

prepare a place for youé I am the way , the 

truth and the life; no one goes to the 

Father except b y meó 

The Way, Truth and Life .  If we believe 

in Jesus, he promises us a place in heaven 

with him.  Itõs more than just accepting 

that he lived two thousand years ago in 

Israel.  It means being open to the Holy 

Spirit, breathing in the life of grace that 

empowers us to follow Jesus and live our 

lives according to his teachings.   

 

 

 

Father, 

You promise us a place 

with you in your house. 

Thank you for loving us 

and being our father. 

Amen 

St Dympnaôs Parish  
Fr. Shane Reade SDB 
Phone: 03 50201645  

email:balranald.parish@wf.catholic.org.au  

MASS: Sunday at 10.00am , Tuesday, 

Thursday, Friday, Saturday at 9.30am  

MASS TOMORROW at 12.30pm.  

EVERYONE IS VERY WELCOME.  
SUNDAY  14 th  May 2017   

 
 

 
 

Altar 

Servers  

Toby Lay 
Camden Matarazzo 
Sebastian Papa 

MC Sharwyn Foote  

Readers Gemma OõConnor 

Sharlene Cameron 

Gifts  Fiona Scott  

Ministers of 

Communion 

Wendy Murphy  

Communion 

to the Sick  

Gabrielle Doyle  

If you would like to help during Mass in any 

way please add your name to the list at the 

back of the church  or just give Father 

Shane a call. 

TERM 2 ALTAR SERVERS  
14th  May Toby Lay 

Camden Matarazzo  

Sebastian Papa 

21st  May Bree Hodgson 

Blair Manning  

Nicole Kayne 

28 th  May Toby Lay  

Glen Gillbee 

Cruz Jolliffe  

4 th  June Liam Farnsworth  

Camden Matarazzo  

Sebastian Papa 

11th  June Toby Lay 

Blair Manning  

Nicole Kayne 

18th  June Bree Hodgson 

Glen Gillbee 

Cruz Jolliffe  

25 th  June Toby Lay 

Camden Matarazzo  

Sebastian Papa 

Trish Gaston  



   

P&F News 

Mother’s Day stall 
A reminder that we will be holding our Mother’s 
Day stall on Friday at recess.  Please send in $5.00 
with your child/ren to purchase a small gift for 
mum, Grandmothers or other special people we 
remember on Mother’s Day. 
We hope that all of our fantastic school Mothers 
have a great day on Sunday and are suitably spoilt! 
 
P&F Executive 

Canteen Corner 
Special  

Thursday, 11th May 
Sticky chicken & rice 

$4.00 per serve 
A reminder that flavoured waters are 

no longer available for purchase.  

General News 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you Betty! 

 

BALRANALD ST VINCENT DE PAUL SOCIETY says 
THANK-YOU to Mrs Betty Blake upon here retirement from 
the society. 

Betty joined St Vincent De Paul Society Centre as a 
volunteer in 1992 to assist with the operation of our second 
hand goods store. Betty has held throughout her years all 
position on the committee and dedicated many years sorting 
and serving our Community. 

In 1997 a few members of the community re-formed  the St 
Vincent De Paul Conference which assists any person in 
need of help. Betty joined this committee where over the 
past 20 years she has given her time freely to assist those in 
need. 

Betty has held over the years all position on the committee. 
WE will miss her knowledge, skills and integrity greatly. We 
wish Betty great health in her retirement and say a HUGE 
THANKYOU to Betty on all her years of service to the 
community of Balranald and beyond. 

 

Our deepest condolences………….  

Our thoughts and prayers are with Harmonie 

Volleberg and her family at this very sad time. Baby 

Miyhain Francis Volleberg was laid to rest in a 

private ceremony on Friday. Our thoughts and 

prayers are with Mark, Tash and the extended 

family. May he rest in peace. 


